
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & 10:30 

Youth Sunday School (6-12th grade) 9:00am 

Children’s Sunday School (PreK-5th grade) 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  To 

make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, singled out, 

or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate later. The 

information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been here.  It’s also a 

great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer concern to share, write it on the back of 

your welcome card.  Give completed forms to an usher or the pastor before the  

service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

• The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little ones can 

be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

• We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship area after 

each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not take drinks into 

worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do not feel 

obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members and regular  

attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  Let today be our gift 

to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with the amount 

you would like to contribute.  

 

8. For more information : www.b-r-c.org 

    

   Subscribe to “brunswickreformed “on YouTube 

 

    

   Follow “Brunswick Reformed Church” on Facebook 

 

Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in America, a 

Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation period in Europe 

when the Church was “reformed” according to the Word of God. We are a 

mixture of Christians from many denominational backgrounds, all seeking to 

grow in our spiritual maturity as we live by faith with Jesus as our forgiver 

and leader.   

Sunday, March 8 

Greeters (9) – Marilyn Zeigler 

 (10:30) – Ilze Fultz 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Sheri Niedermyer, Ashley  

Kramer 

  

Ushers (9) – Bob Jacobs, Dennis Parker 

(10:30) – Phil Carroll, Donna Cook 

   Assisting – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

  

Hospitality Team – Reichenbach,  

Walker 

  

Elder – Melissa Smith 
Sunday, March 1 

Greeters (9) – Guy & Candice Lenart 

 (10:30) – Jim & Eileen Smalley 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Renee Garapic, Sami Coyne 

  

Ushers (9) – Paul Buser, Mike Pasko 

(10:30) – Pete Nixon, Mark Herbert 

   Assisting – Phil Carroll, Donna Cook 

  

Hospitality Team – C Toom, A Toom 

  

Elder – Jaime Coyne 

SERVING AT BRC 

Sunday, February 23 

Greeters (9) – Adam Smith  

(10:30) – Mark Herbert 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Jenn Poore, Jade Poore 

  

Ushers (9) – Earl Gentile, Earl Holzheimer 

(10:30) – Gary Brualdi, Ilze Fultz 

   Assisting – Pete Nixon, Mark Herbert 

  

Hospitality Team – Lenart, Cook 

  

Elder – Vince Taddeo 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files and bulletins are available 
on the church website www.b-r-c.org. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


Nadine Hapney came home Tuesday of this week after having a mild 
heart attack.  She has a couple of follow up appointments to make sure 
it wasn’t anything else.  She also will be doing some home health 
strengthening so pray for good results from all of it. 
 
Cora Carroll’s chemo has been postponed due to a issue with her port, 
please pray that the Dr’s can fix the problem with minimal pain and that 
we can get started as soon as possible. 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Rhonda Blauser, Biagio Boytim, Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick  
Demeter, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, Gini 
Reinke, Kathy Rogoff, Ted Szenger, Margaret Zapotechne & Steve  
Zapotechne. Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

Welcome to Worship! 
Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  
 
*Time of Praise 
 
*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 
 
*Prayer 
 

*Announcements/Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of 
our offerings)  
 
*Time of Praise 
  
*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

Next week we will be celebrating the Sacrament of  

Holy Communion. It is the first Sunday in Lent. 

If you are struggling with anything today or if the sermon hit you, 
please find an elder or pastor in the fellowship area. They will be 
happy to pray with you. 

Heidelberg Catechism 
 
Question 128. What does your conclusion to this prayer mean?  
 
Answer. "For yours is the kingdom and the power and the glory  
forever" means:  
 
We have made all these requests of you because, as our all-powerful 
king, you not only want to, but are able to give us all that is good; and 
because your holy name, and not we ourselves, should receive all the 
praise, forever. 



February 23, 2020 
    9:00 am: Worship service 
  Hebrews class, Green Room 

10:30 am:   Worship Service 
  Adult Bible Study, The Twelve Disciples, Green Room 
 

10:30 am: Children’s Sunday School, grades PreK-5th, Yellow, 
  Blue, and Red Rooms 

REACT Student Ministries.... 
For Sunday, February 23rd 
 
Sunday School 9am Youth Room 
 
Today - Regular Youth Group 6-8pm! 

 
Next Sunday - Regular Youth Group 6-8pm! 
 
Sunday, March 8 -  Pastor Dan and our leaders will be bringing the  
students to a local youth event at Heartland Community Church called 
Unaltered.  This is an awesome opportunity for our group to interact 
with a lot of other local Christian teens.  This event is for Junior and Sr 
High students.   
 
We will be meeting at BRC at 5pm and driving over there together.  We 
should return to BRC around 8:30pm.  The event is free but registration 
is required, so please sign up at  
https://www.unalteredtour.com/events/medinaoh 

 

**Blood pressure checks are available between services in  
Pastor Dan’s office. 

 
Next Sunday March 1st we will be having an 
all church meeting  to go over our goals as a 
church for 2020!Please plan to join us in the 

sanctuary after the 10:30 service!  

Thanks everyone that came out to the Valentine's Dinner 
and Game Show Night last Sunday!  It was a huge success 
and so much fun!  Make sure to grab your pictures in the 
fellowship area today! 

THIS WEEK:  

Monday: Campus Life, 6:30pm-8:45pm, Fellowship area 
  Rogers group, 7pm, Blue Room 
   

Tuesday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 
 

Wednesday: No Titus 2 Women's Study this week 
 

Thursday: God’s Friends Forever, 6:30pm-8pm, Fellowship area 
  REFIT®, 6:30pm-7:30pm, Green Room 
  Worship Team rehearsal, 7:15pm 
 

Friday:  Shining Stars meet at Southwest Commons Assisted 
               Living at 1:30 p.m., studying John  
  Women’s Group Study, 6:30pm, Blue Room  
 

Saturday: REFIT®, 9am-10am, Fellowship area 
  GriefShare, 1pm-3pm, Green Room 

Our offering for 2/16/20 was $8,947.50 towards the annual budget.  The 

month-to-date total offering is $26,441.93. Monthly budget-to-date is 

$24,807.69.  

The Man Up Conference is Saturday March 7th in  
Medina.  If you know for sure that you want to go 
please write “man-up” on your welcome card. The cost 
is $35, but the first 10 men that pay will save $10 on 
their registration, and we have 5 registered already so 
those spots are going fast. See Pastor Jay for more  
information. 

Wednesday March 4th Soup and Music night 
5:30-8pm!  
****Please note the date has changed since the 
quarterly newsletter.  
Some of the music has been lined up and there is a 
link to the Signup Genius on our website to 

RSVP that you are coming and sign up to bring something.  Please 
RSVP by next Sunday March 1st. We are looking forward to a great 
night of fellowship! 

Our annual Palm Sunday Easter Egg Hunt will be 
here before you know it! We are looking for dona-
tions of candy to fill the 1,000 eggs for the kids. If you 
are able to help, please put candy donations in the bin 
across from the kitchen. Thank you! 

https://www.unalteredtour.com/events/medinaoh

